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EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING MINUTES 
February 5, 2025 | 9:00 AM 

WASPC Offices 
CALL TO ORDER: 
President Darrell Lowe called the meeting to order at 9:00 AM. 
  
Approval of Minutes for 11/19/2024: Motion made with approve minutes with minor 
changes by Sheriff Myers. Second by Chief Cobb. Motion passed unanimously.  

FINANCE COMMITTEE REPORT: 

Disbursements: Check number 47074 through 47210 (11/12/24-01/21/25) for $3,720,581.50 
(full listing provided in board packet) 
Staff is working to close out the books for 2024. No financial statements prepared for this 
meeting. 

Need motion to APPROVE the disbursements. Motion to APPROVE request by Chief Padilla. 
Second by Sheriff Nowels. Motion passed unanimously. 

2024 Federal and Financial Statement Audit 
Staff met with our audit team from Clark Nuber to begin planning for the 2024 audits. Field 
work is scheduled for the April 7-18. 
WASPC Grant Requests – 
Two grant requests have been received and are included in the packet. 
1. Olympia – Traffic Safety Equipment $19,100 
Staff recommendation - decline, other funding sources available for traffic safety 
equipment 
2. Sunnyside – Training $7,500 

Need motion to APPROVE any grant recommendations. WASPC Board Members voted and 
did NOT approve the grant requests presented above. 

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR UPDATE:    
Executive Director Steve Strachan gave the Executive Board an update on the Spring 
Conference plans for May 2025. He also discussed with the board conversations surrounding 
ICE/Interviews, Rapid DNA, Namus & Legislative Topics. 

NEW BUSINESS:  
David Doll shared As of December 31st, 2024, Camas PD Captain Shyla Nelson’s term expired 
as an Accreditation Commissioner, representing one of two Accreditation Manager 
Appointments. Captain Nelson is the Accreditation Manager for Camas PD, and David Doll 
respectfully requests her reappointment to an additional three-year term, to expire at the end 
of 2027.   Motion to APPROVE request by Sheriff Morris. Second by Chief Padilla. Motion 
passed unanimously. 



The Executive Board moved to confirm Chief Coleman Langdon of Lynnwood PD to replace Michelle Bennett of 
Edmonds PD as Executive Board Chief Position. Motion by Chief Cobb. Second by Sheriff Nowels. Motion passed 
unanimously. 

GOOD OF THE ORDER: 
Membership applications were reviewed by the Executive Board. 

 

Need motion to APPROVE membership applications. Motion by Chief Padilla. Second by Sheriff Morris. Motion 
passed unanimously. 

Executive Board Meeting Schedule 
• April 9, 2025 | Virtual 
• May 21, 2025 | Spokane Convention Center 
• September | Campbells Resort 
• November 11, 2025 | Three Rivers Convention Center 

 
 
Meeting adjourned by Sheriff Morris at 10:36 AM.   
 


